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Subject: GREATER MANCHESTER CANCER PLAN

Report Summary: The paper is to introduce the Greater Manchester Cancer 
Plan – Achieving world-class cancer outcomes: Taking 
charge in Greater Manchester.

The plan sets out the ambitions for Greater Manchester 
Cancer, the cancer programme of the Greater Manchester 
Health and Social Care Partnership.  It is set out in eight 
domains reflecting a combination of the five key areas for 
change set out in Taking Charge and the six key 
workstreams of the national cancer strategy.

Much of the work set out in the plan will be delivered by the 
current and proposed Greater Manchester Cancer 
infrastructure. 

A substantial part of the plan in 2016/17 and 2017/18 is part 
of the vanguard innovation programme and funded by NHS 
England’s New Care Models Team.

Greater Manchester Transformation funding will be sought 
to deliver other key parts of the programme and, if 
appropriate, to roll out successful pilots from the vanguard 
innovation programme beyond 2017/18. A full 
implementation plan will be developed by June 2017

Recommendations: The Health and Wellbeing Board are asked to note the 
Greater Manchester cancer plan – Achieving world-class 
cancer outcomes: Taking charge in Greater Manchester.

Links to Health and Wellbeing 
Strategy:

Cancer is the most common cause of death in Tameside for 
males and females, and there are significantly more deaths 
than there should be, given the population age and gender 
profile, so improving cancer outcomes delivers against all 
life course priorities of the Health and Wellbeing Strategy. 

Policy Implications: The Greater Manchester Health and Social Care Strategic 
Partnership Board approved the plan for implementation on 
24 February 2017.

Financial Implications:
(Authorised by the Section 151 
Officer)

There are no direct financial implications arising from the 
report at this stage.  

However, it is essential that appropriate governance 
arrangements are implemented relating to any future 
Greater Manchester Transformation funding which is 
allocated to the Tameside and Glossop economy to support 
the implementation plan.



Legal Implications:
(Authorised by the Borough 
Solicitor)

It is important that decisions regarding resources are made 
on an evidence based approach.  This report sets out the 
evidence of the challenges and how we tackle improving 
cancer outcomes. 

Risk Management : The plan contains a substantial amount of work, much of 
which contributions from all parts of the cancer system. 
Support will be required to encourage this.

Support is required for the agreement of contributions from 
the system towards the baseline costs of the infrastructure 
of the Greater Manchester Cancer Board.

The proposed accountable cancer network model as part of 
cancer vanguard programme requires further substantial 
Greater Manchester system debate and engagement.

Transformation funding will be sought to deliver some of the 
signature proposals in the plan, including lung health check 
(if pilot successful) and delivery of the recovery package.

Access to Information : The background papers relating to this report can be 
inspected by contacting Debbie Watson, Head of Health 
and Wellbeing, by:

Telephone: 0161 342 3358

e-mail: debbie.watson@tameside.gov.uk


